World famous Salford Lads Club photo of The Smiths recreated in support of charity

A last chance to be shot by the original photographer and follow in The Smiths’ footsteps

X May 2006: photographer Stephen Wright is recreating his world famous Salford Lads Club photo of The Smiths in support of the Sue Ryder Care charity on Sunday 18 June for the third and final time.

It is 20 years since The Smiths’ highly-acclaimed album The Queen Is Dead was released, featuring Stephen’s iconic image, and now fans of The Smiths have a last chance to follow in the band’s footsteps.

At the time of the original photo shoot, Morrissey said of the Salford Lads Club images: “A sweeter set of photos were never taken.”  But unlike 20 years ago, when the iconic shots of Morrissey, Johnny Marr, Andy Rourke and Mike Joyce were taken, this time anyone willing to make a donation of as little as £5 to the Sue Ryder Care charity can be in the frame.

The event on 18 June will run from 11am to 1pm and is in aid of the Sue Ryder Care – Nettlebed Hospice, who care for patients with terminal illnesses such as cancer, multiple sclerosis, AIDS, motor neurone disease and CJD. Each year the hospice needs to raise £2.1 million to provide specialist care and support which takes account of the needs of the individual, ensuring the best quality of life possible.  

Stephen hosted a similar event at Salford Lads Club in April 2005 raising £750, with many people donating more than the £5 minimum.  The finished shots will be available as downloads at a charge of £2.50 to the web hosting company.

Stephen said: “This is a self-funded non-profit event and all proceeds will go to the hospice.  Last time we did this was great fun for everyone that turned up, so we thought we’d do it again, especially as it is for such a deserving cause.  Cancer affects so many people in the UK and the care offered by hospices cannot be over-stated.  Yet these wonderful establishments lack sufficient funds to help as many people as they would like to.”

The Smiths have been one of the most iconic and influential of British bands of the last 20 years.  Stephen’s photo of the band outside Salford Lads Club has become the most famous image of The Smiths, and has even been accepted into the National Portrait Gallery’s photographs collection.  It will also feature in the “0161” and “I love Manchester” exhibitions at the Urbis gallery in July and August.
The event, which is being supported by Salford Lads’ Club, coincides with an exhibition running from 16–25 June as part of Architecture Week. During the weekend of 16–18 June there will be live sessions by two of the country’s top Smiths tribute bands, The Smyths, and The Other Smiths.

Notes for Editors

To request information, interviews and images, please contact:

Sean Fleming at Clarity Public Relations: 0870 950 9670; press@claritypr.co.uk
A selection of Stephen Wright’s photography of The Smiths can be viewed online at: http://www.claritypr.co.uk/stephenwrightimages
or http://www.smithsphotos.com
Anyone requiring images to reproduce should contact Sean Fleming, details above.

More details about the event will be on www.salfordladsclub.org.uk  in June.

For details of the exhibition The Smiths is Dead: Iconic images from a Dirty Old Town visit www.architectureweek.org.uk  

